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COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 12th December  2005 
MOTION NO. 5

 
MOTION:  Councillor Derek Keating

That the Manager would please outline in detail the newer and most recent efforts made by South Dublin County Council in order to ensure that all Swimming Pools are provided to communities as outlined in the earlier Water Leisure Strategy Report and that the Manager would specifically outline what new efforts are being made to provide Swimming Pools to communities where the earlier preferred option of a Public Private Partnership arrangement has to date failed.
REPORT: 

A new swimming pool at Jobstown Park, Tallaght is currently under construction by the Council. Grant aid in the sum of €3.8m has been approved by the Department of Arts Sport and Tourism towards this project. It is expected that the development of this swimming pool will be completed by Autumn 2006.

A tender has been approved by the Council for the development of a new Swimming Pool at Clondalkin and the necessary documentation in connection with the Council’s application for grant aid, already approved, has  been forwarded to the Department of Arts Sport and Tourism. It is expected that the development of this pool will commence in early 2006.

The Department of Arts, Sport and Tourism, Swimming Pool grant aid  programme has been closed to new applications since 31st July 2000.

The Council has regularly raised the issue of the development of a swimming pool in Lucan vis-a viz PPP arrangements etc, which is included in the Water Leisure Strategy, with the Department and the most recent response from the Department states as follows;
‘The current priority in relation to the Programme is to support the proposals currently on hand and new proposals for swimming pools are not being considered at this time. However the Department is carrying out an Expenditure Review on the Swimming Pool Programme, which is examining, among other things, how the programme has worked to date, the benefits which have occurred to the areas where pools have been built under the existing programme and what amendments, if any, are required to ensure the effective and efficient delivery of the programme. It is expected that this review will be completed by the end of the year.

On the completion of that review the question of re-opening the swimming pool programme to new projects will be considered taking into account the recommendations emanating from the review. Local Authorities will be notified if a decision is taken to re-open the Programme.’ 

The Department also stated in earlier correspondence that;

‘Government policy in relation to the Public Private Partnership process is co-ordinated by the Department of Finance with advice on individual projects available from the National Development Finance Agency.  It states that in general terms, Public Private Partnerships can be a useful vehicle in the provision of large scale infrastructure and amenities to address the needs of expanding communities.  Co-operation between local authorities and the private sector can act as a means of supplementing and expanding such facilities. However while it is open to local authorities to pursue this process in relation to any project which they intend to promote, it is now generally accepted that the scale of investment in a swimming pool project is not sufficiently large to support a formal PPP.’

The Department further reported that the Department of Finance confirmed that there were several considerations which would militate against a PPP approach in the programme and that pool projects do not strictly comply with the definition of a viable PPP in terms of scale and optimal transfer of risk to the private sector.
At the meeting of the Strategic Policy Committee on Sport, Recreation, Community and Parks held on the 16th November 2005 it was agreed to recommend to the Council that the Water Leisure Strategy be reviewed.
In this regard a report will be presented to the Council early in the New Year.

